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THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

May 24, 2016
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in special session Tuesday, May 24, 2016 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were Paul R. George, Dan J. Gregory and Kevin R. Boyd.    Also attending were Auditor January Roush, Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director; Highway Superintendent Leo Padgett, Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk; Andy Ringwald, EMA/Civil Defense; Jenny Dearwester, SIDC; Brent Roberts, BF&S; Stacy Brown, Extension Educator; Justin Dorsey and Jill Albright, Loogootee Tribune.  
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 6:00pm. 
The minutes from the regular meeting of May 10, 2016 were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Gregory.  All were in favor and the motion passed.    
The Claims and Allowances were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Gregory and seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Jenny Dearwester, SIDC, held a public hearing concerning the Housing Rehabilitation Grant.  The purpose of the hearing was to provide citizens the opportunity to express their views on community development and housing needs, past community and development activities and the project.  The Housing Rehab Project could provide a maximum $21,630 in rehabilitation funds in the form of a grant to low to moderate income homeowners living within the corporate limits of Martin County.  The estimated cost of the proposed project is $384,783.56, of which $350,000 will be grant funding.  The remaining funds will be as follows:  USDA Grant-$8,783.56, Town of Shoals-$1,000, City of Loogootee-$1,500, St. Vincent de Paul-$5,000, Daviess Martin REMC Operation Round Up-$2,500, Martin County-$15,500 and Martin County Community Foundation-$500. The grant application is due July 1, 2016 and Dearwester is projecting an October announcement of the funding.  If funded rehabilitation could start in the spring of 2017.   There were no comments or concerns.  The public hearing ended at 6:08pm.  
Justin Dorsey, came before the Commissioners for an update on Davis Lane.  County Attorney Lett explained the progress he has made. He advised the Commissioners not to take any action until he has spoken to the adjacent property owner.  Dorsey advised the Commissioners that if he has to take them to court to get the road opened he will and it will be the county’s responsibility to restore the road.  At the previous meeting, Dorsey stated he would restore the road to the county specifications and then the county would maintain it.  A lengthy discussion followed.  President George requested that Attorney Lett send certified letters to all property owners on Davis Lane and the Commissioners will rule on the issue at the next meeting on June 7, 2016.  
Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director, informed the Commissioners she will be requesting additional funds from the Riverboat Revenue Sharing fund for road crew.  The request is due to increased number of convictions and the extra hours of community service needed.  Director Collins updated the Commissioners on new office space for her department.  The move in date has been pushed to August.  Her Advisory Board is considering changes to the lease agreement.  She invited the Commissioners to a cookout for all County Corrections employees tomorrow at the Sheriff’s Department from 11:30am-1:30pm.  Director Collins also thanked Bo-Mac’s and Auditor Roush for their food donations.  
Stacy Brown, Extension Educator, informed the Commissioners she would have 4-H Fair schedules available at the next meeting.  

Highway Superintendent Leo Padgett submitted his two-week work schedule and copy of the highway financials.  A discussion on utility lines in the county ditches followed.   President George suggested establishing an ordinance to prohibit utility companies from placing their lines in the ditches.  Superintendent Padgett thanked the Commissioners for allowing him to purchase a ton truck.  He and Highway Clerk Terri Alcorn attended an INDOT meeting last week.  They will also be meeting to discuss an Asset Management Plan and a Pre-Consultation for Bridge #11 in the coming weeks.  Commissioner Gregory made a motion to purchase a fixed thumb grapple for $9,350.  Commissioner Boyd made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  The grapple will assist with limb pickup during and after storms.  Superintendent Padgett updated the Commissioners on the roadside mowing.  Both new part-time employees are working out well.  

Brent Roberts, BF&S, updated the Commissioners on Bridge Inspections.  Due to some bridges on the critical list and needing inspected in a 12 month cycle, he needed permission to send the Supplemental Agreement 2 to INDOT for approval.  Commissioner Boyd made the motion to allow BF&S to send the Supplement Agreement 2 to the County Wide Bridge Inspections to INDOT for approval.  Commissioner Gregory made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  Roberts also submitted a breakdown of the costs to replace Bridge #11 in Mitcheltree Township.  
County Attorney Lett advised the Commissioners of a township assistance issue in Mitcheltree Township.  Commissioner Gregory made a motion to appoint Attorney Lett to resolve the issue.  President George made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Commissioner Gregory made a motion to change the remaining Commissioner meeting times to 5:30pm instead of 6:00pm.  Commissioner Boyd made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

President George reported the Commissioners and Council met in an Executive Session on Tuesday, May 17, 2016 to discuss the purchase or lease of real property.  During this Executive Session it was decided to form a committee that would assess the needs of the County departments and report back to the Council and Commissioners.   This Committee would consist of 2 Councilmen, a Commissioner, the County Attorney and the Auditor.  Commissioner Boyd made a motion to appoint Commissioner Gregory, County Attorney Dave Lett and Auditor January Roush to the Courthouse Improvement Committee.  President George made the second.  Commissioner Gregory abstained.  
President George read the Veteran’s report for April submitted by Linda Dillon, VSO.  Auditor Roush also informed the Commissioners of an accident with the Veteran’s Van earlier that day.  
President George gave condolences to the family of Clyde “Whitey” Hawkins.  Mr. Hawkins had served as a Commissioner, Councilman and Sheriff for Martin County.  

The Martin County Courthouse will be closed on Monday, May 30, 2016 for Memorial Day.  

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:15pm with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Gregory. All were in favor and the motion passed.   The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, June 7, 2016 at 5:30pm.    
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